
Second stage letter template (where student has attended 1st stage meeting) 18-9
(date) 

(name and address)

Dear (name),

I am writing to you under University Regulation Section 7.8.1 (a), (Assessment, Progression and Award), in order to initiate the second stage of the Student Attendance and Reasonable Diligence Procedure.

All Registered Students are expected to show reasonable diligence in relation to the learning and teaching for the programme of study or research for which they are registered. Reasonable diligence is determined by both satisfactory attendance and academic progress, as defined by the School. Under Sections 2.1 and 2.2 of the Code of Practice on Student Attendance and Reasonable Diligence, Registered Students are required to comply with the attendance requirements for the programme of study, to be engaged with the programme of study for which they are registered for the full duration of the academic session, and to demonstrate academic progress.

Following the initiation of the first stage of the Student Attendance and Reasonable Diligence procedure and your interview with (insert name and role/title) on (day and date), we still have concerns regarding your lack of attendance and engagement with the programme. Your attendance and/or academic progress continues to be unsatisfactory and the agreed actions identified for improvement at the informal meeting have not been complied with. This letter is a formal written warning, setting out the requirements and timescales for improved performance that you must comply with to achieve reasonable diligence:
(Insert the requirements and timescales for improved performance)

Failure to comply with these requirements and timescales will result in immediate referral to the Board of Examiners. One of the penalties available to the Board of Examiners is to require students to withdraw from their programme of study or research. If you are a Tier 4 visa student, the change to your registration status following withdrawal from your programme of study will affect the status of your Tier 4 student visa. As a Home Office Tier 4 Sponsor, the University would not continue to sponsor you as a Tier 4 visa student and would be required to report the withdrawal of immigration sponsorship to UK Visas and Immigration (UKVI).

Full details of the Code of Practice on Student Attendance and Reasonable Diligence can be found at, https://intranet.birmingham.ac.uk/as/registry/legislation/codesofpractice/index.aspx
If there are any circumstances that have had an adverse effect on your reasonable diligence and your ability to comply with the agreed actions identified for improvement, you must let me know immediately, and provide contemporaneous, independent third party evidence to confirm the existence of the reported circumstances.
If you would like to meet with your Welfare Tutor to discuss any concerns that you may have or any personal or other problems that are impacting on your academic engagement, further information and a list of Welfare Tutors can be found on the University’s Welfare Tutors web-page. 

Yours sincerely,

(name and title)

